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Dear Jennifer Walsh 

  

Town & Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended); Greater London 
Authority Acts 1999 and 2007; Town & Country Planning (Mayor of 
London) Order 2008 

St Pancras Hospital, 4 St Pancras Way 

Local Planning Authority reference: 2023/2246/P 

  

I refer to your letter received by the GLA on 14 June 2023 consulting the Mayor of 
London on the above planning application, under the terms of the Mayor of London 
Order 2008. 

The applicant proposes: Variation of condition 2 (approved drawings) of planning 
permission 2020/4825/P dated 05/08/22 (for the Partial redevelopment of the site, 
involving the demolition of seven existing buildings (Ash House, Bloomsbury Day 
Hospital, the Camley Centre, Jules Thorn Day Hospital, Kitchen and the Post Room & 
Former Mortuary) and construction of a part seven, part ten storey (plus roof plant) 
purpose-built eyecare, medical research and educational centre for Moorfields Eye 
Hospital, the UCL Institute of Ophthalmology and Moorfields Eye Charity. New building 
to comprise a mixture of clinical, research and education purposes, including eye care 
accident and emergency department, outpatients, operating theatres, research areas, 
education space, cafe and retail areas, admin space and plant space. Associated site 
relandscaping works including formation of patient drop off area to St Pancras way, new 
public realm and routes through the site, cycle parking and servicing ramp and cross 
over to Granary street) namely to include further basement depth and floorspace area, 
additional firefighting and escape stairs; consolidation of the wet systems; removal of oil 
storage tank and internal and external alterations to facilitate firefighting access. No 
changes to the building envelope above ground level are proposed. 

I have assessed the details of the application and, given the scale and nature of the 
proposals, conclude that the amendments do not give rise to any new strategic planning 
issues. 

Therefore, under article 5(2) of the above Order the Mayor of London does not need to 
be consulted further on this application. Your Council may, therefore, proceed to 
determine the application without further reference to the GLA. I will be grateful, 



however, if you would send me a copy of any decision notice and section 106 
agreement. 

Yours sincerely 

  

 
John Finlayson 

Head of Development Management 
  
cc Anne Clarke, London Assembly Constituency Member 
 Sakina Sheikh, Chair of London Assembly Planning Committee 
 National Planning Casework Unit, DLUHC 
 TfL 


